
Memorandum of Understanding between the Health and Physical Education 
Collaborative and the Sylvan Union School District 

This MOU is made on September 20th, 2017 and is between the Health and Physical 

Education Collaborative, whose offices are located at 104 Esther Lane Danville CA, and 
the Sylvan Union School District, whose offices are located at 605 Sylvan Avenue, 

Modesto, CA. 

Services to be performed 
The Health and Physical Education Collaborative will provide a full -day workshop for 
Sylvan Union School District on October 16th, 2017. 

Payment 

Sylvan Union School District will pay the Health and Physical Education Collaborative 
$2500 for the workshop. Th is amount includes all expenses. 

Signatures 

Terri Drain 

Program Coordinator 
Health and Physical Education Collaborative 
104 Esther Lane, Danville CA 94526 

Debra Hendricks 
Superintendent 

Sylvan Union School District 




